Good news story for CoHABS  (March ’09)
Enhanced research collaboration between the NHS and academic centres of excellence

PILSen: Practice Interventions for Language Sensitivity: a Pilot Study to Inform the Delivery of Pharmaceutical Services in Wales.

The Pharmacy Practice Development Scheme of the Welsh Assembly Government has been awarded a grant of £11,894 to a local pharmacist, Mr Llyr Hughes of Nefyn, to help build the evidence base for effective healthcare communication in the delivery of pharmaceutical services in the bilingual setting. 

This grant arises from an innovative partnership between 

· Local community pharmacists in Gwynedd, 

· Gwynedd and Môn Local Health Board, 

· LLAIS (Language Awareness Infrastructure Support Service for Clinical Research Collaboration Cymru), Bangor University’s language awareness in healthcare research group 
· The ESRC Centre for Research on Bilingualism in Theory & Practice, Bangor University’s internationally recognised centre of excellence for the study of bilingualism
· NWORTH (North Wales Organisation for Randomised Trials in Health), Bangor University’s registered Clinical Trials Unit

· CEPhI (Centre for Economics and Policy in Health), Bangor University’s Health Economics group

Over the next six months this partnership will undertake an in depth study examining the link between the language of consultation between patients and community pharmacists and the way people subsequently use their medication. This work will pave the way for a larger scale trial, being planned for next year, to study the wider health impact of language and language choice on the delivery of pharmacy services in the bilingual setting. 
LLAIS, funded by the Welsh Assembly Government, is already making important advances in enhancing language awareness in healthcare, but this is the first study of its kind to bring together such a broad range of expertise within the community and university to study links between language and health. It opens the way to understanding how language planning may be implemented to improve service delivery to the local population, and more broadly to any bilingual or multilingual community, at a national and international level. 
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